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Minutes
City of Folkston
Regular Monthly Meeting
June 21, 2021

The Mayor and Council of the City of Folkston met in regular session on June 21, 2021 at City
Hall.

Mayor Gowen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. He gave the invocation and led the pledge

of allegiance.
Members Present: Lee Gowen, Mayor
Ruby Baker
Jim Gowen
Rob Roberson
Bruce Young
Members Absent: Marion Davis, Jr.
Also Present: Leonard H. Lloyd, City Manager

Darlene Williamson, City Clerk
Hali Coffey, Deputy Clerk
Wesley Green, Chief of Police
Patrick Brooks, City Attorney

Visitors: Marla Ogletree with Charlton County Herald, Dana O’Quinn Director of Okefenokee Chamber,
Charlene Carter, Brandi Murrell, Julie Hughes, Kim Rodgers, Garrett Rodgers,
Claudia Burkhart, Wendy Hernandez, Michael Lusk, Sylvia Everett, Pastor Antwon Nixon,
Elaine Bailey, Kimberly Mitchell, Gloria Brown, and Pastor Terrance Pender

AGENDA
Mrs. Baker made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.
Mr. Young seconded the motion and it passed by unanimous vote.

MINUTES
Mr. Young made a motion to approve the minutes for the May 17, 2021 Regular
Meeting as presented. Mr. Gowen seconded the motion and it passed by unanimous
vote.

APPROVE INCOME AND EXPENSE STATEMENTS
Mrs. Baker made a motion to approve the May 2021 income and expense statements
as presented. Mr. Young seconded the motion and it passed by unanimous vote.
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POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT

Mayor Gowen stated the police department filed 54 incident reports, investigated 9 accidents and
answered 1464 calls during the month of May 2021. The police department collected
$11,099.00 fines and forfeitures: the city’s portion is $8,988.19.

CITY MANAGER REPORT
Mr. Lloyd gave an update on the LMIG Main Street Project. The bids for the project will be
opened August 4, 2021 at 11:00 AM.

The lift station at Clay Branch bridge on Okefenokee Drive needs to be replaced. The bid
documents were posted on June 21, 2021. The bid opening will be July 21, 2021.

There is an issue with rain water pooling on Main Street and Tower Street. The engineer and
contractor is aware of the problem and are working on a correction for the drainage.

The city has submitted an application for the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) grant, the last
day to apply was June 21,2021. The funds will be used toward the renovation of the sewer
treatment-facility. The engineering plans for the project are to be submitted by the year 2024 and
the money is to be spent by the year 2026.

DANA O’QUINN / OKEFENOKEE CHAMBER:
Dana O’Quinn introduced the Chamber Board members to the council. She presented an outline
of upcoming events for June through December of 2021. She then requested the council to
reconsider the approval of a two-day Okefenokee Festival. She informed the council that she is
requesting a quote for private security for Saturday and Sunday. The Sheriffs Office has
volunteered to provide security for one of the two days. Meridian Waste has agreed to sponsor
trash cans and trash pickup for the festival. She also stated there will not be a parade during
the festival. After a discussion the council agreed to allow the two-day festival under the
condition that all the requirements are meet. Mayor Gowen and city manager, Pender Lloyd will
work with the chamber to make sure the details have been addressed.
Mr. Young made a motion to approve the Okefenokee Festival for
October 9 and 10, 2021 contingent upon all requirements and conditions are meet
and to authorize Mayor Gowen and Pender Lloyd to oversee the planning of the
festival. Mrs. Baker seconded the motion and it passed by unanimous vote.
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GENERAL DISCUSSION

Mrs. Baker and Mr. Young stated they were pleased with the success of the Junetenth celebration
and commended everyone involved with the planning and organizing of the event.

Mayor Gowen commended Dana O’Quinn for her hard work and dedication to the Chamber and
for making Folkston look good.

He also commended Natasha Donley and Kim Mitchell for their hard work on the Juneteenth
celebration.

He thanked Pastor Antwon Nixon for all the work he is doing with the youth in the community.

ADJOURN
Mrs. Baker made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Young seconded the motion and it
passed by unanimous vote.

The meeting closed at 7:02 pm.

ATTEST:

LeéGower; Mayor Darlene Williamson, City Clerk
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